
 
 

 

 
 
 

04/29/2021 
 
Ted Jennings 
Ash Grove Cement Company  
4343 Highway 108 
Foreman, AR 71836 
 
RE: State Construction Permit No. AR0042846C, AFIN 41-00001 
 Termination of Construction Permit 
 
Dear Mr. Jennings: 
 
The Division has received correspondence from Rodney K. Breuer of ECCI dated March 19, 
2021, and a Notice of Completion of Construction form dated April 20, 2021, stating that the 
construction approved under State Construction Permit No. AR0042846C has been completed.  
This notification was required by Condition No. 3 of the permit.   
 
No further action is required by the permit.  Since construction has been completed, 
AR0042846C will be voided.  Ash Grove Cement Company will be required to obtain a new 
State Construction Permit if any further construction activities take place at the wastewater 
treatment plant. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Anmol Jain of the NPDES Discharge Permits Section 
at Anmol.Jain@adeq.state.ar.us or by phone at (501) 682-0026. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Alan J. York  
Associate Director  
Office of Water Quality, Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, AR, 72118 
 
AJY:aj 
 
cc: Electronic Filing (AR0048246C) 

Richard Healey, Branch Manager, Enforcement Branch 
Jason Bolenbaugh, Branch Manager, Field Services Branch 

   
 


